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Employment of Federal Civilian Annuitants 
 
An annuitant under either the Civil Service Retirement System (CSRS) or Federal Employees 

Retirement System (FERS) may be reemployed in any position for which they are qualified. 

Reemployed annuitants may be hired on either a time-limited or a permanent position. 

There is no special appointment authority for a reemployed annuitant. However, PPP 

requisitions must stay open indefinitely when a reemployed annuitant is placed on a 

permanent appointment.  

When an annuitant is hired within 90 days after retirement to a position in the same 

organization and in a similar position, the authorized official shall ensure that retention 

options were offered prior to the employee's retirement. Annuitants who previously 

accepted a Voluntary Separation Incentive Pay (VSIP)may not be reemployed within 12 

months after separation (unless waived by the Secretary of Defense or his designee) or 

within 5 years following separation unless the VSIP is repaid or the Secretary of Defense 

has approved a waiver based on finding the individual is the only qualified applicant for the 

position.  

Title 5 USC, Section 9902(h) provides that reemployed annuitants shall continue to receive 

full annuity and salary upon reemployment. Reemployed annuitants serve at the will of the 

appointing officer.  

Annuitants should be hired to meet critical mission needs. Situations in which it may be 

appropriate to reemploy an annuitant include but are not limited to:  

 A hard-to-fill position as evidenced by historically high turnover, a severe shortage of 

candidates or other significant recruiting difficulty.  

 A position identified as critical to the accomplishment of the organization's mission or 

to complete a specific project or initiative.  

 An annuitant who has unique or specialized skills, or unusual qualifications not 

generally available.  

 An appointment is for not more than 2087 hours (e.g., one year full time or two 

years part time) to mentor less experienced employees and/or to provide continuity 

during critical organizational transitions.  

Department of the Army (DA) Policy: Unless further delegated, the selection of 

annuitants for DA positions must be approved by the Secretary of the Army or Heads of DA 

Field Activities. 

Supporting documentation: You are required to submit acceptable documentation of 

your appointment eligibility, by submitting a copy of your retirement Notification of 

Personnel Action, SF-50 with your completed application. 

Benefits Information: In accordance with section 9902(h) of title 5, United States Code, 

annuitants reemployed in the Department of Defense shall receive full annuity and salary 

upon appointment. They shall not be eligible for retirement contributions, participation in 

the Thrift Savings Plan, or a supplemental or re-determined annuity for the reemployed 

period. Discontinued service retirement annuitants (i.e., retired under section 8336(d)(1) or 

8414(b)(1)(A) of title 5, United Stated Code) appointed to the Department of Defense may 

elect to be subject to retirement provisions of the new appointment as appropriate. (See 

DoD Instruction 1400.25, Volume 300) 

http://www.dtic.mil/whs/directives/corres/pdf/1400.25-V300.pdf

